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Dear students, parents, and carers,
As we have now gone past the halfway point of the term, I would like to reflect
on what has been an incredibly busy and successful few weeks! From RAG
Week to International Women’s Day (IWD) celebrations and our annual
Nonsuch Book Week, our school has been filled with exciting events, and I am
very grateful to our dedicated staff for their enthusiastic participation and
support. The warmth and spirit within our community have been outstanding,
and it’s wonderful to see everyone coming together to make these occasions
so special.
In addition to these events, we have seen some fantastic achievements. Our
KS3 badminton team has qualified for the national finals in Milton Keynes on
March 29th. I am also thrilled to announce that our Year 12 chemists
performed exceptionally well in the Chemistry Olympiad, earning 38 bronze
medals, 12 silver, and one gold! A huge thank you as well to the History
Department for organising another successful battlefield trip last week. And
last weekend, a group of students participated in the Model United Nations,
where they represented the school brilliantly.
Our Senior Student Leadership elections have also taken place recently, and it
was such a lovely experience to listen to so many students speak so warmly
about the school and their hopes for the future. It was inspiring to hear their
passion and commitment to making a positive impact. We also enjoyed a
wonderful GCSE and A-Level music recital, and next week, we are looking
forward to our Gym and Dance Display.
Huge thanks to our staff for providing such a wide range of opportunities that
allow our students to explore, excel, and thrive.
As we approach the end of the month, I would like to wish all those celebrating
Eid al-Fitr a joyful and peaceful holiday. May this time bring you happiness and
reflection.

Mrs Williamson-Jones
Headteacher



Attending school every day can help your child to achieve their aspirations, and the aspirations
you have for them. School attendance is also important for giving them the enrichment
opportunities that can help support their social and mental wellbeing. 
The research on the link between attendance and attainment is clear; the students with the
highest attendance throughout their time in school gain the best GCSE and A Level results.  
We appreciate that it can be difficult to know whether your child is too ill to attend school.
However, NHS guidance is clear that it is fine to send them in with a minor cough or common
cold, provided they don’t have a temperature. 
We aim for all our students to have an attendance rate of 95% of above. You can monitor your
child’s attendance data through the Schoolgateway app and ensure that it remains at this rate.
If there is anything that we may be concerned about, your child’s form tutor, Head of Year, or I
will contact you. 
Guidance on attendance
Details of the Government’s drive to improve attendance at school can be found here, along
with links to wider guidance on supporting your child’s attendance. The full guidance is here. 
The Government has an attendance hub which can help parents make informed decisions
about attendance and it also has advice for parents around illness and attendance at school.
This guidance helps parents make informed decisions about their child's health and
attendance. 
  

All in % Y7 Y8 Y9 Y10 Y11 Y12 Y13 All

Attendance 98.29 98.00 96.14 96.26 92.87 98.10 91.95 95.88

Authorised 1.62 1.95 3.05 3.65 6.83 1.81 6.60 3.71

Unauthorised 0.10 0.05 0.81 0.10 0.30 0.10 1.26 0.39

Persistent
absence
>=10%

19 22 30 35 71 18 63 258

UPDATES FROM MS OSBORNE

Attendance 

17/03/25-21/03/25

A reminder that our presentation on
ClassCharts for parents can be found on
the parent portal of our school website.

ClassCharts for parents 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2024/210/made
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65f1b048133c22b8eecd38f7/Working_together_to_improve_school_attendance__applies_from_19_August_2024_.pdf
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2024/01/03/improving-school-attendance/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nonsuchschool.org/page/?title=Parent&pid=122


Safeguarding email
If you have any concerns or questions regarding safeguarding or child protection, please contact
us at safeguarding@nonsuchschool.org 
We are here to ensure the safety and wellbeing of everyone within our community, and we take
any reports or enquiries seriously. Your email will be treated confidentially and promptly
addressed by our dedicated safeguarding team.  

SAFEGUARDING AND WELLBEING

 Schoolgateway absence reminder

Please advise First Aid of any
recently-diagnosed medical
conditions/allergies.

First Aid

We have noticed an increased number of absence
messages that are not being received in the
attendance area of the Schoolgateway. If absences
are not reported following the route below the
Attendance Officer is not automatically notified and
your daughter’s reason for absence will not be
recorded. Even when replying to a text, please follow
the route below.
Please also note that attachments cannot be sent via
the Schoolgateway. Therefore, if you are required to
supply any evidence for an absence, please email
attachments to office@nonsuchschool.org. Please
refer to the PDF sent with this newsletter for a
reminder of absence reporting either side of a school
holiday.
Unfortunately, this is due to the set-up within
Schoolgateway and is unavoidable.
The route is:

Click on your child's name
Click on Reporting
Click on Attendance
Click on 'Advise of Future Absence' - Complete
the information not overwriting your daughter’s
name and tutor group

You need to be a priority 1 parent/carer to be able to
download and your email address and mobile
number must be up to date. Please email
office@nonsuchschool.org if you need to update us.
Download the app here.

mailto:safeguarding@nonsuchschool.org
mailto:safeguarding@nonsuchschool.org
mailto:firstaid@nonsuch.org
mailto:office@nonsuchschool.org
mailto:office@nonsuchschool.org
https://www.nonsuchschool.org/page/?title=Reporting+Absences&pid=184


Upcoming support webinars for parents
The Education and Wellbeing Service have a range of helpful
webinars for parents. You may find the following sessions
helpful: 

Parenting Teens - Conflict & Communication - Thu, Apr 24
• 1:00 PM and Wed, Apr 30 • 6:30 PM 
Supporting Your Teenager with Emotional Difficulties and
Self-Harm - Tue, May 13 • 7:30 PM and Thu, May 15 • 12:30
PM 

Parents can sign up here.
 

SAFEGUARDING AND WELLBEING

Please join us in celebrating Eid with this
house competition. See the poster for details
of how to enter.

House Eid Celebration

https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/secondarycollege-parents-wellbeing-workshops-725989?utm-campaign=social&utm-content=creatorshare&utm-medium=discovery&utm-term=odclsxcollection&utm-source=cp&aff=escb


Date  Time  Sport  Against Team Location

27/03/25 15:30pm Tennis Putney High   Nonsuch

27/03/25 15:30pm Netball Wallington SNR Wallington

31/03/25 14:00pm Badminton Gordons KS3&4 Nonsuch

02/04/25 15:30pm Hockey Sutton U14 Nonsuch

02/04/25 15:30pm Netball Wallington U15AB Wallington

03/04/25 15:30pm Trampolining Local schools GCSE Nonsuch

We were fortunate to have award-winning YA
author Sara Barnard visit Nonsuch in early March
to speak to Year 10 during PSHE about her work
as a writer and the value of reading for wellbeing.
Sara also delivered writing workshops and ended
her visit with a packed lunchtime talk where
students heard about her career as a
professional writer and author. It was particularly
prescient for Sara to visit us, ahead of Nonsuch
Book Week and World Book Day, which took
place this year on Thursday March 6th.

SCHOOL NEWS

Upcoming PE fixtures

Visit from award-winning author Sara Barnard



SCHOOL NEWS

Lunchtime speakers in the library
Last week the library hosted a series of
lunchtime talks for students to find out more
about a diverse range of topics. We were
delighted to welcome Lucienne Davies, charity
founder and activist, to Nonsuch on Monday
March 3rd to speak to our students about her
important work raising awareness of Downs
Syndrome. 
As well as author Sara Barnard delivering a talk
on Wednesday in the library, we also welcomed
lecturers from Aberystwyth University on
Thursday, who gave mini lectures on their
subject specialisms to encourage students to
think about a degree in humanties.
Thank you to all our visitors for giving their time
so generously to inspire our students!



SCHOOL NEWS

Surrey SATRO
On Thursday 13th March 18 students from Years 9 -Year 13 headed to St Philomena’s to
compete in the Surrey Satro Problem solving competition. Each team competed against others
teams in the same age category.
After hearing the brief and opening their challenge folders, the three teams began planning.
The energy was high and the teams showed incredible teamwork turning their ideas into model
form. With their models finished, they headed to the judges’ table to present what they had
made and were given two attempts to complete the challenge. Nonsuch placed as follows:
KS3: 3rd place
KS4: 2nd place
KS5: 2nd place
We were incredibly impressed with the teamwork and innovative ideas from the students. Well
done to all who took part: Nishka, Naethrathi, Anushka, Aabha, Nila, Yamee, Anvi, Shruthi,
Natali, Vidula, Sophie, Parinaya, Ashvika, Intisaar, Akruti, Yathra, Anjali and Dila.

Student spotlight 
Well done to Grace in Y7
for passing her piano
exam with merit!
Congratulations! 

Students’ achievements
We love to hear about and celebrate our students’ many and varied achievements outside of
school. Please complete this form to let us know about these and we will try to publish as many
of them as we can in future issues of the newsletter.

https://forms.office.com/e/nqb46PyQf8


SCHOOL NEWS

CyberFirst celebration
Najibah, Bernice, Vash and  Yui in Y8 write: “We
attended the Cyberfirst celebration event last
weekend at the Jodrell Bank Centre for engagement.
Throughout the day, there were various talks and
activities about the work that they do there
regarding the exploration of space. In addition, we
were able to talk personally with the staff and learn
more about their jobs. It was interesting to see the
progression of research in the centre. In the
evening, we attended a gala celebration event. The
attention to detail during this was immaculate, and
we especially enjoyed the tricks shown to us by the
magician. The atmosphere during the prize giving
ceremony was amazing, and we are very grateful to
have had the opportunity to attend. Overall, it was
an unforgettable experience and we would like to
thank Mrs Andrew and Miss Tuttolomundo for
coming with us – we could not have done any of it
without them - thank you!”

Physics
Year 10 have been investigating how force is related to
extension of various materials. A clear favourite was
strawberry laces that showed almost no elastic
behaviour but deformed with massive amounts of
plastic deformation before breaking.



SCHOOL NEWS

Cambridge Chemistry Challenge 
Jenny, Candice, Barbara, Manasi and Vishmayaa in Y13 write: “To prepare for the challenge, and
on top of our chemistry revision leading up to the Year 13 mock exams, we met for a few
lunchtimes to discuss past questions and discussing tactics for the chemistry race. Our journey
to Cambridge was a lovely part of the trip. The train journey itself and touring the Cambridge
city and colleges was exciting, especially when looking at the architecture and grabbing some
ice cream too!
The challenge consisted of a seemingly never-ending stream of chemistry-related questions, for
which we were given two hours to complete as many questions as possible.
We managed to tackle some of the more challenging questions, arriving at the correct answer
for our first attempt (which gained us 4 out of 4 points for those questions). We were really
pleased with the result we achieved in this challenge, which was unexpected since there were
many strong teams from other schools as well.”

 

Student spotlight 
Well done to Gabriella in Y7 who has recently been
awarded a Gold Certificate for securing second place in
a creative writing competition. Congratulations!



SCHOOL NEWS

PE 
Our teams have been very busy recently - check out all the photos from their fixtures via a
school email address here!

U14 Hockey v Rosebery
Our U14 hockey squad had an amazing game against Rosebery last week which ended in a 3-0
win! They all showed great tactics and play throughout the pitch, as well as showing
tremendous determination and teamwork. A special well done to our players of the match:
Isabella and Aashvi.
 
U16 Hockey v Croydon
Our U16 hockey squad had a match against Croydon on Tuesday March 18th. There were many
moments of brilliance throughout the game, including the fight back every time the opposition
gained momentum and our defence who worked tirelessly to keep the score close. Though we
didn’t come away with the win, we would like to say a big well done to all the players, and in
particular, our player of the match: Mia.

U15AB Netball v Wallington
We had our U14AB squads playing against Wallington last week. It was great to see all their
hard work and practice from training pay off in some great matches. Both games were very
close and although we ended in defeat everyone left with their heads held high. A big well done
to our players of the matches: Ria and Siya.
 
Badminton Regional Competition
On Wednesday March 12th, our KS3 and KS4 badminton teams travelled to St Helens in
Northwood for the Regional Badminton Round. Both teams played extremely well and won an
amazing number of matches against our competitors. Our KS3 team came first in the
competition and are moving onto the National Round in Milton Keynes! KS4 team were so close
but came third in the competition so missed out narrowly on moving onto the next round. A
huge congratulations to both teams and good luck to the KS3 team in the next round!

KS4 Badminton v Gordons
On Monday March 17th our KS4 badminton team travelled to Gordons school. The squad
played a combination of single and double matches, and Nonsuch achieved an overall win. It
was great to see our students putting all their skills and practice into play. The PE Department
are very proud of our KS4 team - well done to all the players!

Year 9&10 Netball End of Season Tournament
We attended Overton’s End of Season Netball Tournament on Tuesday March 18th with our
Year 9&10 A teams. Each team played three games against other local schools. Not only did the
squads show off their technical abilities, but they also all demonstrated amazing teamwork,
supporting one another and always staying positive, no matter the situation. Our Year 10 squad
came first in their pool which is amazing news. Our Year 9 team also played fantastically and
came fourth in their pool. Well done to all the players!

https://sway.cloud.microsoft/JunF5bBusqtPduoB?ref=Link


Week 1

Monday 24th March 
Gym and Dance Dress Rehearsal – Sports Hall 
Wilsons Maths Circle Lecture -  Wilsons School – 16.00-17.00 

Tuesday 25th March  Gym & Dance Display – 19.00 Governors’ Day  

Wednesday 26th March 
PTA Donut Sale – 12.20 - Hall 
Gym & Dance Display – 19.00 

Thursday 27th March 
Year 10 Netball & Hockey Interhouse – P3-4 
Year 13 Parents’ Evening – 16.00-18.30 

Friday 28th March    

Saturday 29th March  National Badminton Competition – Milton Keynes 

Week 2   

Monday 31st March   

Tuesday 1st April   

Wednesday 2nd April  Year 9 N+H Interhouse P2&3 

Thursday 3th April   

Friday 4th April  Early Finish – timings to follow 

Tuesday 22nd April  Summer Term begins  

UPCOMING DATES FOR YOUR DIARY


